
 
 

 
 

234-2023-2215 

May 2, 2023 
 
Linda White 
Clerk 
County of Bruce 
LWhite@brucecounty.on.ca 
 
Dear Linda White: 
 
Through Bill 109, the More Homes for Everyone Act, 2022, changes were made to the 
Planning Act to provide a discretionary authority for me as the Minister of Municipal 
Affairs and Housing to suspend the time-period to make a decision on official plans and 
official plan amendments. 

I am writing to notify you that I am using this authority, pursuant to ss. 17(40.1) of the 
Planning Act, to suspend the 120-day timeline for County of Bruce Official Plan 
Amendment C-2022-012, which was adopted on October 20, 2022 and received by the 
Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing on January 12, 2023. 

You will be notified when further steps are taken under the Planning Act in relation to 
this matter. 

Sincerely, 

Steve Clark 
Minister 
 
c: Claire Dodds, Director of Planning and Development, County of Bruce 
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